
Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: January 9, 2007 

Members in attendance: Heather Blakeley, Dave Kowalski, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 8:45PM 

 
Dave Motioned  / Heather Seconded Meeting called to order 7:30PM 
 
David Sears for The estate for Mary Ridolfo 
 
7 Chaffe Rd - Neighboring wells show choliform bacteria – Instructions given on how to chlorinate 
wells and retest. Dave will chlorinate wells  retest and be at next meeting. 
 
Mr & Mrs Cromack - 32 Lake Shore Drive -  Adding on to house.  Adding a 4th bedroom - septic 
currently designed for 4 bedroom house.  Heather had questions about Kreiger's well to be sealed 
off Heather signed pink sheet 2006-1149. Well at  Helen Kreiger’s closed and tight tank to be 
removed. 
 
Craig Cormier - 133 East Brimfield Road - Addition of a bedroom. Septic designed for 4 bedroom 
house, house currently has 2 Bedrooms and a living room that could be used as a bedroom.   
2006-1153 Heather signed pink sheet. 
 
Rena OKeefe - Merrill - 21 Hisgen Road  Heather signed pink sheet 2006-1156 and issued 
certificate of Title Vcompliance. 
 
Jim Egger - 121 Silver St, Monson, MA  01057 - (413) 739-4743 ext 12 – Came in for camp 
inspection information. 
 
Springfield Girls Club 
100 Acorn St 
Springfield MA 01109 
 
OKeefe Installers permit 010907-1 renewal 
OKeefe Haulers permit 010907-2 renewal 
Charlton Well Installers permit 010907-3  renewal 
D.J. Kaitbenski Septic Installers permit 010907-4 renewal 
 
Bills to be paid: 
Harrington Hospital - Contract Heather will sign Hourly rate of  $54.60 for nurse and non clinical 
staff $27.30 
Richard Phifer $350.00 for mowing of lawn at landfill 
Harrington Memorial - Preventive Health $13.13 
Arthur Quinn - Oct 1st thru Dec 31     $1650.00 
Unanimously approved 
 
Dave motioned, Heather seconded - Meeting adjourned 8:45 PM 


